
 

 

 

 

WRITTEN STATEMENT 

Title: Presiding Officer’s statement in accordance with Section 10(4) of the Government of Wales Act 

2006  

Date: 3 September 2025 

By: Rt Hon Elin Jones MS, Presiding Officer  

I have announced that the Caerphilly by-election will take place on 23 October 2025 and have written 

to the Returning Officer asking him to arrange for the poll to take place on that date.  

 

 

 

 

 


